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The January 21st, 2025 Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Koontz Lake Regional Sewer 

District was held at 5:30 p.m., local central time, at the KLRSD Administrative Building, 10625 East Prairie 

Avenue, Walkerton, Indiana 46574.  The meeting was called to order by Jeff Jarnecke.  Other board 

members present were:  Kristy Wilsey, Heather Harty, Steve Giese and Ron Armstead.  Board members 

Jerry Weber and Paul Warnke attended by teleconference. 

 

Mr. Jarnecke asked the Board if there were any additions or corrections with respect to the adoption of 

the January 21st, 2025 Agenda as previously published.   Ms. Harty made the motion to accept the 

agenda as presented, Ms. Wilsey seconded, and upon roll call vote, the Board unanimously approved 

the Agenda. 

 

Next on the Agenda was the reading of the December 17th, 2024 Minutes.  Mr. Jarnecke asked if there 

were any additions or corrections to the Minutes. There was one correction – Steve Giese called in.  Ms. 

Harty  made the motion to accept the Minutes with the correction,  Ms. Wilsey seconded and upon vote, 

the Board unanimously approved. 

 

The Nomination Committee reported that the Marshall County Commissioners approved Steve Giese to 

serve on the Koontz Lake Regional Sewer District Board. 

 

 

Next was the Treasurer’s Report: 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report on next page. 
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Ms. Harty reported that the Treasurer’s Report will further be approved and accepted at the February 

2025 meeting.  Ms. Harty is working on an End of Year for 2024 Summary.   

 

Mr. Jarnecke will discuss with BakerTilly and Shelley Bell about moving up paperwork to one week 

earlier in the month. 

 

For Asset Management, Mr. Jarnecke filled Mr. Giese in on Astbury’s Asset Management Plan that was 

created.  The District is looking to purchase another 25 to 50 grinders before the next price increase.  

Mr. Jarnecke will investigate this further and if there is a price increase before the next meeting, he has 

the Board’s authorization to purchase 25 grinders.  If there will not be an increase before the February 

meeting, Mr. Jarnecke will collect more data to present to the board on approximate grinder 

replacement plans.  Ms. Harty made the motion to authorize Mr. Jarnecke to purchase 25 grinders 

before the February meeting if the price would increase before that meeting and to continue collecting 

more data on grinder purchases, Ms. Wilsey seconded this motion, and upon polled vote, the Board 

unanimously approved. 

 

For Billing, the Board was informed that JPR is no longer active in the Billing process for the District.  

Astbury has officially started the billing process for the KLRSD and so far, it is mostly seamless.  Mr. 

Jarnecke is monitoring the Gmail account for any problems.  Customers have been calling in with any 

questions.. 

 

For Engineering, it was reported that manhole cover repairs are still a workin processs. 

 

For our Operator, Mr. Dan Fox mentioned that ammonia levels may be higher at the plant due to the 

lower temperatures.  He will continue monitoring this situation. 

 

The System and Building reported as everything looking good. 

 

For the Website, Ms. Wilsey will update information for Ms. Harty and Mr. Giese on the Board Members 

page. 

 

There was nothing to report for Compliance. 

 

For Contract Administration, it was reported that we are waiting on Tom Astbury for the final contract 

for all of their services.  Mr. Jarnecke will follow up on this. 

 

It was also noted that Locate Services are now going to a 2-year term. 

 

For Key Control, Ms. Wilsey will take over this responsibility. 

 

For P & P, Mr. McKenna had been doing this and the Board is seeking a volunteer. 
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There was nothing to report by Records Management. 

 

Under Old Business, the District is still waiting on Haskin/Selge on the manhole covers.  Mr. Warnke will 

follow up with them. 

 

Under New Business, Paul Matker called.  Mr. Jarnecke will follow up. 

 

For Other Business, Mr. Jarnecke will talk to Mr. Fox about pump usage. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Board, Ms. Harty made the motion to adjourn the 

meeting, Ms. Wilsey seconded, and upon polled vote, the Board unanimously approved and Mr. 

Jarnecke adjourned the January 21st, 2025 Regular Meeting of the Koontz Lake Regional Sewer District 

Board of Trustees at approximately 7:09 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Shelley K. Bell, KLRSD Bookkeeper  

 

January 21st, 2025 KLRSD Regular Board Meeting Minutes approved by:  

 

________________________________   ________________________________ 

Steve Giese      Kristy Wilsey 
_______________________________   ________________________________ 

Gerald Weber      Paul Warnke 
________________________________   ________________________________ 

Ronald Armstead      Jeff Jarnecke  
________________________________   ________________________________ 

Heather Harty      


